

2025年度 A日程 入学試験問題

英 語

2025年1月18日(土) 実施

【注意事項】

1. 解答は必ず解答用紙の指定されたわく内に、こく、はっきりと記入すること。
2. 問題は1ページから7ページまでです。
3. 試験開始の合図があるまで、問題を開かないこと。合図があったら、必ず問題用紙と解答用紙に受験番号と名前を忘れずに記入すること。
4. 問題用紙を破ったり切り取ったりしないこと。
5. 解答を書き直す場合は、前のものをしっかり消すこと。
6. 大文字・小文字の区別をすること。

受 験 番 号	名 前



履正社中学校

1 次の（１）～（５）は日本語を英語になおしなさい。（６）～（１０）は各文の

（ ）に最も適するものを、後のア～エの中から選び、記号で答えなさい。

（１）火曜日

（２）９月

（３）傘（かさ）

（４）羊（ひつじ）

（５）台所

（６） My father goes to his office by () on weekdays.

ア. train

イ. run

ウ. money

エ. book

（７） My favorite subject is ().

ア. rice

イ. brother

ウ. math

エ. dictionary

（８） I went to Australia to () English last year.

ア. go

イ. come

ウ. swim

エ. study

（９） When I was a junior high school student, I played the () every day.

ア. soccer

イ. violin

ウ. French

エ. science

（１０） () comes after spring.

ア. Summer

イ. Winter

ウ. Monday

エ. Autumn

2 次の A と B との会話において、() に最も適するものを、後のア～エの中から
選び、記号で答えなさい。

(1) A: () books do you have?

B: About thirty.

ア. How old

イ. How much

ウ. How many

エ. How tall

(2) A: ()

B: I did.

ア. Who broke this window?

イ. What did you do yesterday?

ウ. Why did you do that?

エ. What are you doing now?

(3) A: Where do you practice tennis?

B: ()

ア. I practice it after school.

イ. Yes, I do.

ウ. In the park.

エ. Any time.

(4) A: How do you usually go to school?

B: ()

ア. Yes, I will.

イ. No, I don't.

ウ. I don't want it.

エ. On foot.

(5) A: Don't you like dogs?

B: ()

ア. Yes. I don't like dogs.

イ. No. I like cats, though.

ウ. I like birds.

エ. I like cats, too.

3 次の日本語の意味を表すように、() に最も適するものを、後のア～エの中から
選び、記号で答えなさい。

(1) テーブルの上に二つりんごがあります。

There () two apples on the table.

ア. was イ. is ウ. are エ. isn't

(2) 石けんで手を洗いなさい。

Wash your hands () soap.

ア. with イ. for ウ. of エ. off

(3) 私の兄はお好み焼きを作るのがうまいです。

My brother is good at () *okonomiyaki*.

ア. to make イ. made ウ. makes エ. making

(4) 私は二台自転車を持っています。一台は白色で、もう一台は青色です。

I have two bikes. One is white, and () is blue.

ア. others イ. the other ウ. other エ. another

(5) 私の姉はいつも、お風呂に入る前に宿題をします。

My sister always does her homework () she takes a bath.

ア. before イ. after ウ. because エ. when

4 次の日本語の意味を表すように 〈 〉 内の語(句)を並べかえ、A と B に入るものを記号で答えなさい。ただし、文頭にくる語も小文字になっています。

(1) 私のおじは、若い頃^{ころ}カナダに住んでいました。

My ()(A)()()(B)()() young.

My 〈 ア. uncle イ. lived ウ. Canada エ. when オ. in カ. was キ. he 〉 young.

(2) 私は次の夏、北海道を^{おとず}訪れる予定です。

I ()(A)()(B)()() summer.

I 〈 ア. visit イ. to ウ. next エ. Hokkaido オ. going カ. am 〉 summer.

(3) コーヒーを一杯^{いっぱい}いかがですか。

(A)()()()(B)()?

〈 ア. a イ. coffee ウ. how エ. cup オ. about カ. of 〉 ?

(4) この本はあの本よりもおもしろい。

()()(A)()()(B)() one.

〈 ア. more イ. this ウ. that エ. book オ. is カ. interesting キ. than 〉 one.

(5) 私の母は、その時妹の面倒^{めんどう}をみていました。

My ()(A)()(B)()() sister then.

My 〈 ア. taking イ. my ウ. of エ. was オ. care カ. mother 〉 sister then.

5 次の各文を（ ）内の指示に従って書きかえなさい。

- (1) This is my dictionary. (下線部を複数形にして、全文を書きかえなさい。)
- (2) Don't speak Japanese here. (must を用いて、ほぼ同じ意味の文に書きかえなさい。)
- (3) Let's go to the party. (shall を用いて、ほぼ同じ意味の文に書きかえなさい。)
- (4) 私は昨日手紙を二通書きました。(英文にきなさい。ただし、数字も英語で書くこと。)
- (5) 彼のお父さんは医者です。(英文にきなさい。)

- 6 次の英文を読んで、あとの（１）～（５）の問いに対する答えとして最も適するものを
ア～エの中から選び、記号で答えなさい。

（日本からカナダの中学校へ転校した Kenji の自己紹介^{しょうかい}）

Good morning, everyone! My name is Kenji Takahashi. I'm fourteen years old. My family and I moved here two days ago because of my father's job. I'm not so good at English, but I'll study it hard from now on. I'll be glad if you help me study English.

I have a big brother. His name is Yuta. He is three years older than I. We both like to play baseball and practice it together in the park every day. If you have a baseball team in this school, I would like to join it.

My hobby is playing the piano. I started to play the piano at the age of five. My mother is a professional pianist and she gives me lessons at home. Playing the piano is a lot of fun. I also like to listen to pop music. If you like music, please let me know. Let's talk about music!

My hometown is Nara. It is located near Osaka. Nara is famous for many old temples. A lot of foreigners visit Nara to see its historic buildings. If you would like, I can show you photos of famous temples in Nara.

To be honest, I am a bit nervous. This is my first time living abroad and I don't have any friends here. I really want to make friends with you all. Please feel free to talk to me!

Thank you for listening.

（１） When did Kenji come to Canada?

ア. Last year.

イ. The day before yesterday.

ウ. In two days.

エ. Two weeks ago.

(2) How old is Yuta?

ア . Seventeen years old.

イ . Fourteen years old.

ウ . Eleven years old.

エ . Three years old.

(3) Who teaches Kenji how to play the piano?

ア . His father does.

イ . His brother does.

ウ . His mother does.

エ . His friend does.

(4) Which is true?

ア . There are many temples in Nara.

イ . Nara is near Tokyo.

ウ . Kenji doesn't like Nara.

エ . Nara is famous for Mt. Fuji.

(5) Which is false?

ア . Kenji is from Japan.

イ . Kenji practices baseball with his brother.

ウ . Kenji is able to play the piano.

エ . Kenji has a lot of friends in Canada.

英語

2025年度 A日程 入学試験

解答用紙

1

(1)	
(2)	
(3)	
(4)	
(5)	
(6)	
(7)	
(8)	
(9)	
(10)	

2

(1)	
(2)	
(3)	
(4)	
(5)	

3

(1)	
(2)	
(3)	
(4)	
(5)	



履正社中学校

受験番号	名前

4

(1)	A—	B—
(2)	A—	B—
(3)	A—	B—
(4)	A—	B—
(5)	A—	B—

6

(1)	
(2)	
(3)	
(4)	
(5)	

5

(1)	
(2)	
(3)	
(4)	
(5)	

英語

2025年度 A日程 入学試験

模範解答

1

(1)	Tuesday
(2)	September
(3)	umbrella
(4)	sheep
(5)	kitchen
(6)	ア
(7)	ウ
(8)	エ
(9)	イ
(10)	ア

2

(1)	ウ
(2)	ア
(3)	ウ
(4)	エ
(5)	イ

3

(1)	ウ
(2)	ア
(3)	エ
(4)	イ
(5)	ア



履正社中学校

受験番号	名前
	模範解答

4

(1)	A－ イ	B－ エ
(2)	A－ オ	B－ ア
(3)	A－ ウ	B－ カ
(4)	A－ オ	B－ キ
(5)	A－ エ	B－ オ

6

(1)	イ
(2)	ア
(3)	ウ
(4)	ア
(5)	エ

5

(1)	These are my dictionaries.
(2)	You must not speak Japanese here.
(3)	Shall we go to the party?
(4)	I wrote two letters yesterday.
(5)	His father is a doctor.